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THIS WEEK AT MBS  
 

Monday, May 9 
€ Women’s Cornerstone 7:30 pm (CR) 
 

Tuesday, May 10 
€ Prayer Shawl Ministry 7:00-8:30 pm (CR) 
 

Wednesday, May 11 
€ 9:00 am Morning Prayer (Church) 
€ Sr. Committee Meeting 10:00 am (UCR) 
 

Thursday, May 12 
€ Bereavement Meeting 7:30 pm (CR) 
 

Sunday, May 15 
€ Baptism 1:30 pm (Church) 

Eucharistic Adoration at MBS 
“Come to Me….” 

MBS has Adoration every Saturday from 9:30 
am until 4:00 pm. Although we invite you to 
drop in whenever you can, we really need 

adorers to sign up and commit to a specific hour each 
Saturday.  If you can commit to a specific hour or even to 
a specific 30 minutes, call Rose Stone at 201-677-0761.   

 
 
 
 
 

 

The Campaign for the Church of  
Most Blessed Sacrament 

Caring God, You have blessed us with men and 
women who have founded this parish community 
with Christ as “the head and the cornerstone.” 
We pray for hearts that are fresh with enthusi-
asm and energy so that we might be faithful to 
their legacy as we pave the way for the future. 
Guide and help us during this time of material 
sacrifice and call to generous giving. Inspire us 
to make choices that will benefit our parish com-
munity, so that we may be rooted in our past, 
dedicated to our present, and visionaries of our 
future. We ask this through the intercession of 
Mary, our Good Mother, and in Jesus’ Name. 
AMEN.  
 

Pledge cards are available in the back of 
Church. Thank you for considering a gift to The 
Campaign for The Church of The Most Blessed 
Sacrament.  
 

P l e a s e  v i s i t  M B S ’ s  w e b s i t e  a t 
www.mostblessedsacrament.ws for additional 
information.  Visit us on Facebook: Most Blessed 
Sacrament Church (NJ) 
  

‘This is everything we ever dreamed of!” 
-- Sister Anne Lucille Coates S.S.J. 

Seventh Sunday of Easter 
May 8, 2016 

“I am the Alpha and the 
Omega,  

 the first and the last,  
 the beginning and the end.” 

— Revelation 22:13  

Bereavement Session 
If you have suffered the loss of a loved 
one during the last several years, you 
might like to join the Bereavement 
Group which meets on the third Thurs-
day of the month.  Our next session is 
Thursday, May 12th, at 7:30 pm in the 
Parish Center.  ALL ARE WELCOME.  
For more information, please call Sister 
Rose Marie at 201-891-4200. 

Breakfast Club 
The Breakfast Club will be serving 
breakfast on Sunday, May 15th 
from 8:15-11:45 am.  Please join 
us for a delicious “all you can eat” 

breakfast for only $3.00 and a wonderful oppor-
tunity to meet and greet old and new friends. 

We gather together as a Parish to  
remember and celebrate the life of our 

Pastor Emeritus,  
Monsignor Carl Hinrichsen 

We invite you to attend a special 
Month’s Mind Mass on Thursday, June 2 

at 7:00 pm here at MBS 
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“To everything there is a season, and a time for 
every purpose under heaven.”  Ecclesiastes 3:11 

 

“A time to be healed” 
Parish Sick:  Jose Yordan, Andrew Lluberes, Ofelia 
Wayne, Mark Wexler, Jacqueline Varcadipane, Diane 
Marotta,  Rose Corrado, Carmella Pires, John Picarella 
(father of Maureen Bivona), Betty Imperial, Kristine Jay, 
Brianna O’Connor, Piper Walton, John Fiscina, Marian 
Jakubik, Anthony Serra, Barbara Bryant, Mona Manning, 
Pam Nadler, Linford Horth, Patricia Fonelli, Young Shim 
Choi, Rebecca Salmins, Bernadette Sephton, Jerome 
Gruber, Nick Salvatorelli, Peter Levantino, Agnes Mariella
-Zimmer, Gus Faustini, Alice Peisch, Ruby & Solomon 
Artis, Katie Crevani, Thomas Roussell, Patrick Donnelly, 
Susan Hillman, Jeff Cotugno, Robert Cotugno, Bill Baber, 
Anthony Malangone, Joseph Maglio and Darren Was 
 

“A time to mourn” 
Recently Deceased:  Fr. Carl Hinrichsen and all those 
who grieve them 

“A time for peace” 
For national and world leaders and those in the 
armed services: especially Ronald Anzalone and Greg 
Mucks 

  
 

Saturday, May 14 
     5:30 pm:  Sheeler 
 

Sunday, May 15 
      7:30 am:  Kerrigan 
      9:00 am: O’Grady 
     10:30 am: Manning 
     12:00 pm: Kerrigan 

 
 

Sunday   May 8 
  7:30 am Our Parish Family 
  9:00 am Doris Wade (Family) 
10:30 am Ellen Collie (George & Lesley Collie) 
12:00 Noon Doris & Connie Gallagher  
 (Pat Torraco) 

 

Monday   May 9 
6:45 am Bongiovanni & Francesca Giovanna  
 (Arturo Family) 
9:15 am Joseph & Margaret McAuliffe  
 (Joe & Joan McAuliffe) 
 

Tuesday   May 10 
6:45 am Patrica McGowan  
 (Hilda & Tony Marmo) 
9:15 am Richard Paladino (Granato Family) 
 

Wednesday   May 11 
6:45 am Frank J. Creighton (Maureen & Frank 

Bivona & Family) 
9:15 am Daniel Muskardin (Maria) 
 

Thursday   May 12 
6:45 am Stephen Phillips (Maureen & Frank 

Bivona & Family) 
9:30 am Arthur Ward (Peter & Pam McBride) 
 

Friday   May 13 
6:45 am Ken Cadematori  
 (Joann & Gregg Irwin) 
9:15 am Edgar Wade (Family) 
 

Saturday    May 14 
9:00 am Irene & Giuseppe Rossi  
 (Marie Mancini) 
5:30 pm Mary Massood & Laura Palazzone  
 (Massood Family) 
  

Sunday   May 15 
  7:30 am Our Parish Family 
  9:00 am John Potenza  
 (Thomas & Theresa Potenza) 
10:30 am Angelo Battista (Family) 
12:00 Noon James Picarella  
 (Picarella & Bivona Families) 
 

Join in praying the rosary after every weekday and   
Saturday morning Masses. 

Monday: Acts 19:1-8; Ps 68:2-3ab, 4-5acd, 6-7ab;  
 Jn 16:29-33 
Tuesday: Acts 20:17-27; Ps 68:10-11, 20-21;  
 Jn 17:1-11a 
Wednesday: Acts 20:28-38; Ps 68:29-30, 33-36ab;  
 Jn 17:11b-19 
Thursday: Acts 22:30; 23:6-11; Ps 16:1-2a, 5, 7-11;  
 Jn 17:20-26 
Friday: Acts 25:13b-21; Ps 103:1-2, 11-12, 19-20ab;  
 Jn 21:15-19 
Saturday: Acts 1:15-17, 20-26; Ps 113:1-8; Jn 15:9-17 
Sunday: Vigil: Gn 11:1-9 or Ex 19:3-8a, 16-20b or 
 Ez 37:1-14 or Jl 3:1-5; Ps 104:1-2, 24, 35,  
 27-30; Rom 8:22-27; Jn 7:37-39 
 Day: Acts 2:1-11; Ps 104:1, 24, 29-31, 34;  
 1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13 or Rom 8:8-17;  
 Jn 20:19-23 or Jn 14:15-16, 23b-26 

Readings for the Week 
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Sacramental Linens Ministry 
Sunday, May 8 - Sharon Nall 
Friday, May 13 - Jane McAuley 
Sunday, May 15 - Janet Melia 

            Friday, May 20 - Rosemarie Dellaiacono 
 

Please Mark Your Calendars 
If anyone would like to help in this ministry, please 

call Joan McAuliffe at 201-891-1712. If you are 
unable to commit  to six times a year, consider being 

a substitute. 

A step ahead in 
scholarship, service,  

community and  
message! 

Thank you for your continued  
support and generosity to our 

church!   
 

5/1/2016:  $15,990.00 

Sisters of St. Joseph Mass Cards 
Sisters of St. Joseph Mass 

Cards are now available in the 
Parish Center and the Narthex 

of the church. 

Registrations for new students/families for 2016-2017 are now being accepted!   
 

We are accepting registrations for our PreK-2, PreK-3, PreK-4, Transitions, and Kindergarten through 
Grade 8 classes. 

 
Our tuition rates for 2016-2017 will not increase from this year’s rates! 

 
Please call to make an appointment to tour our school and meet with our Principal,  

Dr. Thomas Altonjy.   
 

Call the school office soon at 201.891.4250 and see the great Catholic school community that exists 
here in Franklin Lakes! 

Happy Mother’s Day  
to all our AMBS Moms!!! 

What a beautiful weekend it 
was!  Last weekend, 102 of our 
parish teens were confirmed in our 
faith!  They journeyed with their 
peers, parents, teachers and aides 
to this most blessed day!  We are 

so proud of their community service efforts, commit-
ment to their faith education and their understanding 
that this is the beginning of a wonderful new chapter 
as adults in our Church!   
 

We could not have had such a successful year with-
out the selfless dedication of our volunteers!  A spe-
cial thanks to:  Rosemary Bertolino, Theresa Brantly, 
Ed Furst, Debra Hanneman, Elaine Lerch, Jeanne 
Lucibello, Maria McLaughlin, and Terry Maher.  
These wonderful leaders shared their time, faith and 
talents with our teens. We are immensely grate-
ful!  Thank you to Krista Vancophsky, Diane Triolo 
and our Music Ministry for helping to make this year 
a smooth one--and our celebration a joyous 
one!  Thank you to all of you in our parish family who 
have kept these teens in your prayers and supported 
their community service efforts. You have been a 
true example of the joys of a parish family.  
 

Thank you so much!  --Jen Fox 



 
 

 
CCD GRADES1-6 

 

Mother’s Day Prayer 
Dear Jesus we thank you for Mothers 

everywhere 
For all who care for us day by day, 

Let us not forget that you were a child 
And your mother was Mary. 

We say thank you for Moms across the world 
And in our country too, 

Although we may not say it, 
We think you are the best. 

So let us give grateful thanks And let our 
voices be heard 

For all the Moms and Grans On this very 
special day.    Amen 

 
CCD Registration 
Check your inbox for the 
Registration Packet for Grades 1-8 
for the 2016-17 school year that we 

emailed in March. Please read ALL of the 
registration materials as many of our programs have 
changed. The Summer Program is now closed. 
Attendance at all 9 sessions is mandatory!!! We will 
not be accepting registration or reserving spaces by 
phone. Only completed registration forms along with 
payment will guarantee your space on a first come, 
first serve basis. Please register ASAP to avoid a 
late fee. 
 

Communion Candidates 
We had a delightful celebration of 
First Communions on Saturday, 
April 30th and Sunday, May 1st.  51 
children participated in the mass 
with their families and received 
Communion for the first time.  We wish to 
thank Fr. John for officiating, Sr. Rose 
Marie and Ms. Flynn for assisting on this 
splendid occasion.  God bless the families 
and may they continue to practice their 
faith each and every week at MBS Church.  
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CHAIR EXERCISE CLASS 
Tuesday Mornings  

from 10:00 am - 11:00 am 
The donation is $10.00.  Eve St. John 

is the instructor. 
  

RELIGIOUS ITEMS 
If you are in need of a gift of rosaries, cards 
and even other religious items, please stop by 
the Religious Education Office in the Parish 
Center and see what is available.  All proceeds 
benefit the Sisters of Saint Joseph retirement 
community. 
  

COMMUNITY THRIFT SHOP 
You may not realize that every donation 
counts. God bless you for sharing your 
new or gently used items with us. All 
donations may be brought to the shed in 

the back of the parking lot. We are no longer 
accepting winter clothes.  The key is at the Parish 
Center.  Every donation is a blessing to the Sisters 
of Saint Joseph Retirement community.   
 

2016 ALTERNATIVES FOR SENIORS 
This Senior Housing and Services Resource is available 
in the Narthex of the church for anyone who is looking 
towards the future or who has an older person who is in 
need of additional care. These booklets are updated 
every six months. They contain a wealth of information 
for all aspects of Senior living. Feel free to take what you 
need. 

SENIOR MINISTRY 

 
 
 

Junior High Notes 
Parents and Parishioners! 
Classes are filling up and I am still looking for HELP.  At 
this time, I need both aides and teachers for our classes 
beginning on September 13th for the 7th and 8th graders.   
In addition, I need substitutes who are available if a 
teacher or an aide cannot make class one week.  We 
meet every Tuesday evening from 7-8:30 pm for 14 
weeks.  Please consider volunteering to share your faith 
with our junior high students.  The time goes by quickly 
and will be over before you know it!  Thank you for con-
sidering helping us out.  Please call me at 201-891-4200, 
ext. 29, or email me at:  pwuensch@mbschurchnj.org  

Thank you!  Pat Wuensch 

REGISTER 
NOW!!! 

Junior High Religious Education 
7th and 8th Graders 
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A Tribute to Mothers 
All women of the parish are invited  

to join us in celebrating the  
“Blessed Mother” 

Tuesday, May 10 at 7:00 pm 
at church of St. Paul 

 

The Scholarship Fund for Inner-City Children 
Annual Gala will be held on Tuesday, May 17 at The 
Park Savoy in Florham Park. This year’s honorees are 
Angelo Genova, Chairman of Genova Burns Law Firm 
and Chris Canty, NFL Player and Super Bowl XLVI 
Champion with NY Giants. Proceeds from the dinner 
will provide partial-tuition scholarships to low income 
students, in grades K-12, attending Catholic Schools in 
Bergen, Essex, Hudson and Union Counties.  Please 
visit www.sficnj.org or call SFIC at 973-497-4278. 

 

FREE Lecture "Stop People From Pushing 
Your Buttons and Making You Angry"  

with international speaker, radio host, and author,  
Janet Pfeiffer, May 18, 2016, 7:00-8:30 pm  

@ Church of the Messiah, 50 State Route 24 W  
Chester, NJ-Call Margaret at 973-349-9480 

 
Marriage Encounter 

Jesus tells us not to let our hearts be troubled because 
he has given us His peace; the peace that passes all 
understanding.  We also have the Holy Spirit to lead 
and guide us and our marriage.  For more information 
contact Mike and Janet Turco at 973 427-7016or 609 
335- 6880 or email njwwme@peoplepc.com. 
 

Special Noon Mass 
A special mass and support group meeting for all who 
are affected by the disease of alcoholism will take place 
at Church of St. Mary, 20 Legion Place, Closter, NJ on 
Saturday, May 21 at 12:00 noon.  Mass is offered for 
the support, healing and recovery of not only the man/
woman directly infected with the abuse of alcohol or 
drugs, but also for anyone involved in the life of the 
alcoholic or drug addict.  For information please call 201
-768-7565.  
 

A Path to Addiction 
Come learn about “A Path to Addiction” in Lyndhurst on 
June 9.  This session will discuss the path from 
prescription painkillers to heroin.  It will be at 7:00 pm in 
the Lyndhurst Senior Building, 250 Cleveland Avenue. 
 

This free presentation is through a partnership by the 
Bergen Count Prosecutor’s Office, Commissioner John 
Montillo, the Lyndhurst Police Department and the 
Rutherford Police Department. 
 

Questions call Sgt. Richard Pizzuit at 201-939-2900. 

 

Charitable Gift Annuity 
With Spring just around the corner, now is a good time to 
evaluate your financial planning and ask yourself the 
question, Do I have a Will? If not, now is a great time to 
make a Will and get your financial affairs in order. Please 
consider leaving the parish in your Will. A bequest will 
ensure that the works of the parish will continue after your 
death. If you need information on how to prepare a 
Catholic Will, please contact me, Theresa Lynch, Planned 
Giving Manager at (973) 497-4042/lynchthe@rcan.org. 
 

Divine Mercy Documentary 
at the Clifton Commons AMC Theatre 

on Thursday, May 12 at 7:30 pm 
No tickets sold at the theatre. 

Tickets are available by calling 201-438-1147. 
 

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat 
Heal The Pain from Abortion 

May 13-15, 2016 
at The Archdiocesan Youth Retreat Center 

For more info. call Cheryl A. Riley at  
973-497-4350. 

A Mother’s Love 
A Mother’s Love is something 

that no one can explain, 
It is made of deep devotion 

and of sacrifice and pain. 
 

It is endless and unselfish 
and enduring come what may, 

                                           For nothing can destroy it 
                                         or take that love away. 

 
It believes beyond believing 
when the world around con-

demns, 
And it glows with all the beauty 

of the rarest, brightest gems. 
 

It is far beyond defining, 
it defies all explanation. 

and it still remains a secret 
Like the mysteries of creation. 

 
A many splendored miracle 

one cannot understand, 
And another wondrous evidence 
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